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PENDING CHAPTER DIRECTORS  

 JOE & JACKIE  WOODMANSEE  

 

 

REMEMBER:  MAYôS MEETING STARTS WITH BREAKFAST                                              

     AT 11 A.M. ï  12 NOON AUCTION TO FOLLOW  
 

Wow! April is flying by. We just returned from the Chapter ride to Bear 

creek Farm in Bryant, IN . It was our first time there and we were impressed with the facility as well as 

our accommodations and the activities for the weekend. Yes, there were three trikes, a bike and 4 people 

in a car. The weather for riding the bikes was not favorable but we enjoyed the ride the best we could 

and we all made it home safely. We checked in about 3 p.m. and dinner wasn't until 5 p.m. so we tried 

out the wine tasting and free glass of wine that came as part of the package. It was very good wine. By 

then it was time for our supper which was a very good buffet. At 7:30 pm Larry Gatlin performed 

and we all enjoyed his performance for the next hour and a half. 

Afterwards, several gathered in the guest house for "Dice".  Morning came early and so did 

breakfast. Again a great tasting buffet was served. By 10 a.m. we were on the road back. The 

day started off nicely but the wind sure got ugly. Thanks to everyone who went on the ride                                    

      and to Gene for planning a fantastic trip. 

     Now we need to focus on upcoming events. 

¶ May 5 and May 6 Chapter B has the Mall Show. We will put the bikes in on Friday evening 

after the mall has closed at 9pm. We will enter through the same entrance as last year (the 

doors on the west side of the building near Sears). The bikes will stay in the mall until 6pm on 

Sunday.  Make sure the gas tanks are only 1/2 full. Regulations of the Mall. 

¶ Sunday, May 20 is our next Chapter meeting and it is our annual auction. Breakfast will be 

served at 11 am with the auction to begin at noon. Letôs make this yearsô auction as successful 

as previous auctions.   
  

REMEMBER BRING ITEMS TO THE AUCTION YOU WOULD BE PROUD TO 

TAKE HOME!!  This is our major chapter money maker for the year.  Help make it a 

great success!!!Chapter Members can come early to help setup.  Thanks 

                                                                                          Ride hard and be safe.  

                      

                               GOLDWING ROAD RIDERS ASSOC. 

                                                                                 Joe and Jackie  

                                     WHEN: MAY 5 & 6, 2012 

                                   WHERE: Richland Mall  

                                   2209 Richland Mall, Mansfield 

                        Help us celebrate Motorcycle Awareness Month  

                          Goldwing motorcycles and trikes on display 

                                  Vote for your favorite motorcycle                                                                        

http://www.hondagoldwings.com/cliparts/new/1800-3.gif
http://www.hondagoldwings.com/images/cliparts/trike1.gif
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MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT  

TODD & LAURA JOHNSON  

Hey everyone!  

 I cannot believe it is the last of the month already: where has it gone 

off to!!!!  

I really don't have anything new to tell you about so I will tell you 

about, the not so talked about benefit of being a GWRRA member. 

Friendship, yes I said FRIENDSHIP . When Todd and I joined 

GWRRA, we did not know about this benefit, we were told about the magazine, towing and road side 

assistance. So, that was what we signed up for, we had problems with our 1200 Aspencade Motorcycle.  We 

needed parts and someone that might be able to tell us something about it. Point blanké we needed help so we 

sought out a chapter where, guess what, there were people, that knew things about the bike. We talked and 

found out that the Wing Ding Rally might have the parts we needed. We went to Wing Ding and took two 

people with us.  Guess who!!  We sit with them all the time.  They are our friends and more like family. All 

because we joined GWRRA. 

I cannot see going a week without talking to my friends, and all the new friends I have met and all the friends I 

have yet to meet.  So don't forget to tell people about the one benefit we don't talk about, because I am sure 

there are people out there, that need to talk, and need to find parts, and need to get a hug every once in a while 

too! 

                                                                        Thanks see you all soon                                         

                                                                        Todd &Laura 

RIDE COORDINATORS - GENE &  KATHY HANSELMAN  

 
 

 As published in April e-Newsletter from GWRRA  

 
MEMBERS STORY: "BUDDIES !" By: Gene Hanselman GWRRA 

#135067, Chapter B - Mansfield, Ohio  

Webster's defines Buddies as a Companion, Partner or Friend. To me it 

means so much more. There are many, many different kinds of buddies. 

There are Hunting, Fishing, Work and Motorcycle Buddies. Buddies are 

short, tall, fat and thin. There are Buddies of Buddies, Wife's, Husband's 

and Kid's Buddies. There are Black, White, Brown, Red and Gray 

Buddies. We make New Buddies, have Young and Old Buddies. 

Truckers have Good Buddies while Car Pooler's have Commuting 

Buddies. Buddies here, buddies there, buddies, buddies everywhere. Everyone has at least one.  

So when and why did buddies take over the previous spot held by friend, acquaintance, pal and the entire first names 

in existence? I have a theory about that. It all started after the Vietnam Nam war. The soldiers came home in 

numbers and had a difficult time adjusting back to civilian life. They had called each other buddies while in country 

and it stuck back home. Unknowingly, other people picked up the term and now it is the norm. Of course that is just 

my theory and as the saying goes, "Everyone has one". Whatever the case may be, buddies have become the standard 

use since the early '70's.  
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Most of my buddies are motorcycle riders. They are men and women from my home Chapter B, and from any other 

chapter that I may meet. They are near and far, love to eat food and ride bikes. Some are single; others have been 

married for an eternity. They are normal, well adjusted, home owners that share a passion and love for owning, 

riding and showing off their machines. After 30 years of riding Gold Wings I can honestly say "I have never met a 

GWRRA Member I didn't like". Some of my biker buddies have tried my patience, but they are all decent people.  

What defines a buddy? I believe a buddy will help out any of his buddies in any way possible with any problems. A 

buddy, when asked, will assist in decision making, give an opinion, answer questions or loan a moderate amount of 

money as needed. A real buddy would never lend insult to injury or screw another buddy in any way. Recently at a 

Mall Show I fell twice, once when my chair collapsed and once while attempting to get on my bike. Both times at 

least 5 buddies came to my rescue, one buddy helped me both times. They were all biker buddies that I just met the 

day before. All were Chapter Members of which I would help out in any way possible. Motorcycle buddies are the 

best, and you can't have too many.  

 

My best buddy does not own or ride a bike. He is my age, a Vietnam Veteran and we have been buddies for a very 

long time. We have helped each other through marriages, divorce, sickness, distress, addiction and denial. We have 

loaned each other money, been successful business partners, a great Euchar team and even enabled one another on 

occasions. We have fought for one another and would die for one another. He is the epitome of a buddy and more. I 

can tell him anything, call on him anytime and depend on him all the time, and he on me. I hope everyone has that 

kind of Best Buddy. Sometimes buddies change for one reason or another. Marriage, relocation and or some kind of 

screw up can alienate buddies, but true buddies never waiver from the course. Best buddies can discuss it and cuss it 

and work it out.  

 

There are other types of buddies that are equally as good as Best Buddies. I call them Family Buddies. This diverse 

group of buddies is people we love. We share everything with them and we feel we could never live without them in 

our lives. They consist of mothers, fathers, siblings, uncles, aunts, nieces, nephews, and all in-laws. We know what 

to expect and when to expect it from these buddies, but sometimes they surprise us and do the unexpected.  

The last, but not the least of the buddies is the Wife, Husband or S.O., they are Love Buddies. They give us strength, 

love, compassion, purpose and meaning through life. We trust them, love them and the intimacy shared is 

unmatched. Without them all the rest of our buddies would be a wasted effort. To have them in our lives means more 

than life itself. We have small expectations of these Buddies, other than being there for one other. 

  

Buddies are important and needed by us all. They help us through life and death experiences by giving us strength, 

understanding and purpose so we may assist them. 

**************************  

¶ Hog Heaven Ride..Saturday, May 12, 2012 
 Leave Richland Mall at 10:00am. Take SR 39 to Loudonville; stop at McDonaldôs for potty 
 break. Continue on SR 39 to Millersburg and take 2 hour break at Amish and Antique shops. 
 Continue on SR 39 to New Philadelphia and dine at Hog Heaven. 
 Return Trip 
 Leave Hog Heaven around 6:30 pm and take US 250 to SR 30 near Wooster. Stop at 
 McDonaldôs for potty break. Continue on SR 30 to Mansfield and home. 
 Road Captain: Jerry & Rita Eldridge 
 Tail Gunner: Larry & Debbie Steinhilber 
So far we have 18 members signed up for this trip. We will therefore need to ride in 2 groups 
and need another Road Captain and Tail Gunner. Anyone desiring to attend this ride please 
contact Gene or be at the Richland Mall by 10:00am, 5/12. Visit link to ñHog Heavenò including 
Menu. 
http://www.hogheaven-bbq.com/media_files/pdfs/hog_heaven_menu.pdf 
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¶ Next ride will be to ñVeterans Memorial Parkò in Clinton, Ohio. June 9, 2012. Visit link 
below. 

           http://www.ovmp.org/home.htm 
 

Ride safe, 
Gene & Kathy Hanselman 

Ride Coordinators 

 

 MOTORIST AWARENESS 

RANDY & LINDA POR TER  

                           

                  HAPPY MOTHERõS DAY!!                                                                                        

Cones! Cones! Cones! Cones! 

No Not Ice Cream Cones! 

But Orange Cones!!!  
 

We all know it is the orange cone time of year, and we donôt like it at all, but it is for the safety of both the state 

workers and our own. 

Imagine going down a four-lane road and you crest the top of a hill. Wow, right in the middle of the road is a 

start of the left lane being blocked. You have a car or truck in the right lane next to you.  What do you do?  You 

must hit the brakes, so you do not hit the cones.  OR, as most of us do, force your way over into the right lane, 

BUT be careful as this can, and many times, does cause an accident.    

As I stated earlier ñthe cones are there for our safetyò and if we do not pay attention we can take that safety 

away. Most of the time there is a great amount of space between the start of the cones and the actual start of the 

construction, but sometimes it is a very short distance.  Reaction time is short and you must be alert to do the 

correct thing. 

Remember to stay alert to Ohioôs favorite tree, the Orange ones. 

DRIVE CAUSTIOUSLY!!    

 

 

 

RANDY AND LINDA  

    
  

http://www.ovmp.org/home.htm
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COUPLE OF THE YEAR!!  ð Frank & Alice Snyder  

(Our articles will involve the history of our Great Chapter)  

Hi! 

We are Frank & Alice Snyder .  For those who don't know us, let me give you a little background.  We have 

been members of G.W.R.R.A and Chapter B since l983.  We attended the State Rally in l983 at Bellfountain, 

Ohio. (I believe that was the first state rally.) Bob Crabbs who was Chapter Director and a neighbor of ours 

invited us to the rally.  In fact he almost begged us.  He said he had all these rooms reserved and was afraid he 

wasn't going to get them filled.  So we decided to go.  We attended along with Larry and Mary Barr  from 

Bellville.  We really didn't know what to expect.  All in all we had a good time.  We met some great people 

among them was Charlie Barnette and Dave Howman.  After the weekend we decided if we were going to 

attend these functions we needed to belong.  So in July of l983 we joined G.W.R.R.A. and Chapter B of 

Ohio.    See next month for more.   

 

 

FRANK & AL ICE  

 

 

                   H APPY M OTHER Sõ DAY!!!  
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SENIOR CHAPTER EDUCATORS  

TED & JOYCE STRUTZ  

     

    This month let's consider the pop quiz.  On an average ride you are 

confronted with a flurry of activity and countless decisions to make.  How 

does a rider know which information is most important?  What are the right 

choices of action?  And what are the consequences of getting it wrong? 

    I used to develop multiple choice tests for the adult education classes I 

taught.  I made them all multiple choices because they really make the 

students think.  The possible answers always included carefully crafted "distracters", incorrect choices that are 

designed to distract the student from the correct answer.  Only a well prepared student is able to quickly and 

confidently able to distinguish between that which is important and true and those things that are not directly 

relevant.  If you stop and think about it you will realize how similar this is to motorcycling. 

    Every motorcycle ride is a veritable test of the rider.  The moment you pull out of your driveway you flip 

open the cover page of a real world test loaded with a multitude of multiple choice challenges.  Instead of a 

finite choice of answers, this road test presents you with a vast number of distracters to divide your attention 

and make it harder to identify the best solution.  To make things more interesting, the road test is a timed exam 

that often gives only seconds to read each problem and identify the correct solution. 

    How do you do well on these tests?  Knowing your stuff certainly helps.  There are many books and videos 

dedicated to riding proficiency and riding strategies.  Read all you can and watch all you can. There is also a 

variety of wonderful training programs that introduce and develop advanced riding skills.  Commit to 

participating in at least one training event of some kind each season.  Challenge yourself to advance to the next 

level with your riding by learning something new or further developing what you already have.  Even the most 

seasoned rider can learn something or improve on what they already have. 

Especially important is working on our slow speed cornering, swerving, and braking skills.  If 

you have complete confidence in those skills itôll be easier to make the right choices when out on 

the street.  If you don't feel comfortable swerving in the parking lot, then it can't be a viable 

solution for you out on the road.   

    Go to a parking lot and practice your skills.  Do averting you can to be well prepared, well trained, and well-

practiced.  Know your material and have confidence in your ability to select the correct course of action.  It 

sounds like a lot of work, but it makes riding a lot more fun and helps to insure that the lessons come before the 

test and not the other way around.   

    GWRRA has a very good Advanced Rider Course and Trike Rider Course.  And guess what?  We have both 

coming up right here on May 12th and 13th locally. Sign up and get prepared for a great riding season. 

 

 HAPPY MOTHERõS DAY TO ALL YOU GREAT LADIES!  

Ride smart...Ride safe  

                                                          Ted & Joyce  
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MARCH REPORT      

Meeting Attendance     65  Level I   27 

Other Seminar Activity      0  Level II  14 

Seminar by Newsletter   125  Level III               5 

Seminar at Meeting     65  Level IV    5 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT CHAPTER EDUCATORS ð 

 MIKE & ANITA HUDSON  

 This month article written by Ted Strutz.  

 

For Sale  

2006 GL1800. Gold. Beautiful Condition. 

Always garaged, only 24,000 miles 

                                                    Loaded with chrome, CB, comfort pkg. Sound pkg. Navi. Pkg 

                                                                  Honda luggage, too much more to list.  

                                                             amsoil-synthetics@wavelinc.com  or 419- 492-2126, see Mike 

     

 

Be Seen, Ride Aware, and Ride Safe. 

  HAPPY MOTHERôS DAY!!   

                      Mike & Anita  

NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

 JIM & CAROL  CULLER                                                        

 

Hi Everyone:  We understand the trip to Bear Creek turned out great.  

They enjoyed the entertainment, the meals and the accommodations.  We 

were really sorry we couldnôt attend as we were one of the couples that 

wanted it on the agenda.  It was Gageôs birthday that Saturday and we 

could not abandon him. 

 

What about this weather.  Seems like we are getting last monthsô weather and this monthsô weather was last 

month.  How screwy can that be?  I really think the snowbirds brought this weather back with them.  At least 

itôs someone to blame.  But, Iôm certainly glad most of them are back.  We missed all of them. 

 

Talked with Ron and Judy tonight. She says they are on their way home.  It will be nice to see them. 

 

We have a lot of good things coming up:  Mall show this weekend ï May 5
th
 and 6

th (
bring your bikes and put  

           them in.  We always have a great time over the weekend. 

           Chapter B Meeting and Auction - Sunday, May 20
th
 

                                 Bring in your items, baked goods, etc.  or just participate and buy. 

mailto:amsoil-synthetics@wavelinc.com
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RELAY FOR LIFE:  This will be held on Saturday June 23
rd

 - The Luminaries Ceremony and parade of our    

    bikes will be around 9 p.m.  We always get there earlier and sell the 50/50 tickets for  

    the Macy group.  The monies they make are all donated to the Relay for Life.  This is an 

  event that touches close to home for many of us.  We hope you come earlier and help us 

    sell the 50/50ôs and join us in the Light show we put on for them.  They have asked that 

                                    no music come from the bikes as the luminaries Ceremony and Light Show is supposed   

    to be a silent time of the event for prayer.   

 

  We will have Relay for Life Forms at the next meeting so that you can fill them out and  

  Order your Luminaries early.  This will save us from having to do it at the event.     

    then, all we will have to do is pick them up.  You can, however, just wait and purchase   

    them there. 

 

HAPPY MOTHERõS DAY TO ALL YOU 

WONDERFUL MOTHERS!!  

LOVE YOU ALL, SEE YOU SOON  

     JIM & CAROL  

 

 

 

D INNER RIDE COORDINATORS  

JERRY & RITA ELDRIDGE  

Chapter B has been having a good turnout for the dinner rides, at least 

20-25 members. Hopefully in "MAY" we can start meeting at the 

"MALL" -- (north side of the Lazarus Store) and 'RIDE-RIDE-RIDE' to 

our destination for dinner. 

 

Thereôs always great conversation, lots of laughter, and of course the 

unexpected.  Many of the members are very faithful to attend the dinner 

rides, but itôs always great to have other members come. Hope to see                               

        more of you there! 

¶ Next ride is---Wednesday, MAY 9th at Old 30 Inn, in Haysville 

¶  Thursday, MAY 24th - Ashley Vineyard, 1885 East Mansfield Rd. (Old Rt. 30). If we ride, we always meet at 
5p.m. at the Mall. 

 

 

 

 

SEE YOU SOON,  

  JERRY & RITA  
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SUNSHINE LADY ð SUE MCAVOY  

Hello everyone and HAPPY MOTHER'S DAY  ladies! 

 Well, I thought the snowbirds would bring warm weather back with them, 

BUT they didn't!!!  And being a fair weather driver, I haven't driven the 

stallion yet! But I will!   If anyone feels someone needs a card for any reason 

please e-mail me at mcavojc@yahoo.com or call my cell @ 419-210-0560. I 

will be more than happy to send cards out and I have a variety for any 

occasion.  Happy days are on the way. It is supposed to start warming up this 

week! Hey, Love ya all and we'll see you at the mall show!  Sue 

  HAPPY MOTHERS DAY!                                                                 SEE YOU 

SOON,  SUE 

                                               

     Here is Ralph Rand õs Ob ituary 

just in  case someone did not see it.  

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mcavojc@yahoo.com

